
CITY SELECTION COMMITTEE 
OF THE 

COUNTY OF MARIN 
 

NOTICE OF ANNOUNCEMENT OF REQUEST FOR NOMINATIONS 

FOR APPOINTMENT TO THE METROPOLITAN TRANSPORTATION 

COMMISSION AND REQUEST FOR LETTERS OF INTEREST 

 

The Marin County City Selection Committee is seeking letters of interest from those interested in being 

considered for appointment to represent the County of Marin on the Metropolitan Transportation 

Commission (MTC) to serve a 4-year term beginning February 10, 2023. MTC Commission members may 

be elected or appointed officials, or members of the general public. Pursuant to Government Code 

Section 66504: “Commissioners shall be selected for their special familiarity with the problems and 

issues in the field of transportation.” 

The Marin County Council of Mayors and Councilmembers City Selection Committee has been asked to 

furnish the Marin County Board of Supervisors with the names of up to three (3) nominees from which 

the Board shall appoint a representative to represent Marin County and serve a four-year term that will 

commence on February 10, 2023. The incumbent is outgoing Marin County Supervisor and 

Assemblymember-Elect Damon Connolly.  

The next City Selection Committee will convene at 5:30p.m. on Wednesday, January 25, 2023 via Zoom 

webinar (link to be provided on the agenda packet that will be published no later than Friday, January 

20, 2023, to review letters of interest received and recommend nominees for submission to the Marin 

County Board of Supervisors for consideration and possible appointment. One appointment will be 

made to represent the County of Marin.  

Please forward letters of interest to MCCMC President, Brian Colbert at 

bcolbert@townofsananselmo.org with a copy to Secretary Rebecca Vaughn at 

MCCMCSecretary@gmail.com.  Letters of interest must be received by 12:00pm on Thursday, January 

19, 2023. Information about MTC and the work of the Commission can be found at: 

https://mtc.ca.gov/about-mtc. Please contact the MCCMC Secretary at 415-927-5085 or via email to 

MCCMCSecretary@gmail.com with any questions.  

 

Dated: November 29, 2022  

 

Rebecca Vaughn MCCMC Secretary 
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